Te Puna War Memorial Hall Society Incorporated

Te Puna

28 June 2018

To

Aaron Collier, Harriet McKee

Aurecon Group

Dear Aaron and Harriet

Purchase of Hall Site for Te Puna Hall: NZTA

The Te Puna Hall committee support the proposed Commercial Plan Change as proposed by Rex McIntyre on his property at Te Puna Road which surrounds the Te Puna Hall site. The Hall will be complimentary to the commercial zone and will act as an anchor for commercial uses.

Despite the growth in the lifestyle and rural residential subdivision developments in the Te Puna area, there has been no increase in Commercial zoning to support the community since the 1990's.

The Hall committee have no objection to the proposed provisions of the proposed Plan Change in accordance with the Resource Management Act 1991, and it will not affect the safe and efficient use of the hall in any way. We are not trade competitors for the purpose of Section 308B of the Resource Management Act 1991.

Kind Regards

Dorothy Butt: Secretary

George Butler: Chairman